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March 4, 1996 

Mr. John M. Carter 

Manager, Safety and Environmental Compliance 

El Dorado Chemical Company 

P. O. Box 1371 

Oklahoma City, OK 73101 


Re: Class III Landfill, El Dorado, Arkansas 

Permit No. 177-SR-1 CSN 70-0040 


Waste Stabilization and Landfill Closure 


Dear Mr. Carter: 

A closure inspection was made of the referenced facility on 
February 28, 1996. Based upon observations made during the 
inspection and the Closure Certification Report of December, 1995 
by Woodward-Clyde Consultants, waste stabilization and landfill 
closure have been determined to meet the requirements of Regulation 
22 and the Consent Administrative Order. This letter will serve as 
Department certification of acceptable closure. The two-year post 
closure period began on February 28, 1996. Post-closure care in 
accordance with Section 22.1302 of Regulation 22 should be 
implemented during the two-year post closure period. 

Please coordinate groundwater monitoring and corrective measure 
activities with Jerry Delavan of the Water Division as noted in the 
Consent Administrative Order. 

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any 
questions or if I can be of service, please contact me at 501-682­
0607. 

Sincerely, 

~?~ 
Rodger Payne 
Engineer 

cc: 	 Ray Quick, Woodward-Clyde Consultants 

Chuck Nestrud, Chisenhall, Nestrud & Julian 

Pat Crossley, Legal Division 

Felicia Inman, Management Services 

Jerry Delavan, Water Division 

Harry Elliott, Enforcement Coordinator 

Jean Floyd, District Field Inspector 



